
May 9, 2014

Suzan Juskiewicz
P.O. Box 93
Cambridge, VT 05444

Dear Suzan:

I regret to inform you that we will be returning your husband to you full-time next week. I know 
this is discouraging news to receive on your birthday, but I hope you’re still able to find some 
reasons to celebrate today. 

As little kids, our birthdays are the best day of the year. The older we get, the more we like to 
pretend that our birthday doesn’t exist. I think we should do the exact opposite; as adults, every 
year gives us more knowledge, wisdom, and freedom to do and say whatever we want. Enjoy 
that freedom! I know I am.

Again, my sincere condolences on your husband’s return, but more importantly, have a 
wonderful birthday and I wish you many more for years to come. 

Sincerely,

Phil Scott


